MINUTES OFAN ORSNZ COUNCIL MEETING 

Date: 
5 November 2002
Time:
12:00 Noon
Place:
MS8.17, University of Waikato, Hamilton
Attending:


Chuda Basnet


Jim Corner


Eric Deakins


Stuart Dillon


Les Foulds

Apologies and electronic votes were received from the following:


John Buchanan


John Davies


Matthias Ehrgott


Vicky Mabin


Nicola Petty


Andy Philpott

A. Matters arising from the Minutes of the  2001 AGM: 

None

B. Visiting Lecturer Scholarships (Amendment to Motion 1)

It was agreed by all present that the limits of visiting lecturer scholarship (i.e. up to 2 persons, up to $ 2000 in total) be applied on the basis of the current definition of the financial year (1 July – 30 June).  For the current financial year, an application deadline of 15 December 2002 was agreed.

There was no dissent to this amended motion.

C.  Approval of the Budget for the 2002 Conference

The budget (attached as Appendix I) submitted by the conference organising committee was approved without dissent.  

D. Approval of the 2002-2003 Budget

Deferred.  It has come to light that the opening balance for the beginning of the 2002-2003 financial year is significantly less than was assumed in the budget submitted for approval.  A draft budget, with the correct opening balance is attached.  The budget is to be discussed at the Council meeting of 29 November, 2002.

E.  Re-alignment of the Financial Year with the Calendar Year

Les Foulds put forward a pro forma motion that the Society’s financial year be aligned with the Calendar year.  This motion was lost. (Votes: 0 For, 11 Against)

F.  Assistance for the Treasurer

Les put forward a pro forma motion that the Society pay up to $ 1000 to an assistant, who would help the Treasurer in the discharge of their functions. Members expressed the need for this assistant to be available on a long-term basis so that the need for retraining is minimal. The funding was approved with the proviso that the treasurer be given a free hand on the selection of the assistant. (Votes: 7 For, 0 Against).

G.  Summer Vacation Project

The motion to carry out the Summer Vacation Project in the coming financial year was not carried. (Votes:  0 For, 11 Against)

H.  Publicity

A motion was proposed from the floor that up to $5000 be spent on publicity in the present financial year. Up to $500 of this sum is to be spent on obtaining advice from a marketing consultant to investigate the publicity, membership recruitment, and promotional needs of the Society, and up to $4500 of the remainder to be spent on implementation.  The President is to bring to the 29 November Council meeting, for the approval of the Council, a recommendation for the spending of up to $4500 on implementation, based on the consultant’s report 

I. Other Business

None

The meeting closed at 13.38

